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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 14TH  JANUARY, 2008, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), 

Mrs. D. Peace, Mrs. D. Goodman and Mr. E. Roberts. 

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk

In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).

772) PARISH CONCERNS:
Mr. J Roberts reported that the road gulleys still had not been emptied and cleaned out and as a result many were blocked and causing flooding on the road.

Miss J. Esp expressed concern over the natural water supply for hers and local properties at Willowmoor and how the UK Coal application might affect the supply if open cast mining were to go ahead.  She explained that a risk assessment has been done by a hydrologist and although the risk was low the impact if affected would be very high.  She would like “cast-iron” assurance from UK Coal that should the mining effect the water supply, either in terms of quality or flow, that they would install a mains supply.  She reported that contrary to what UK Coal have said they have not been consulted by them.  She had written to both T&W and the Environment Agency to express her concerns.

773) APOLGIES FOR ABSENCE:

There were none.

774) DECLARATION OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Ed Roberts declared a personal interest in the planning application relating to land adjacent to Upper Huntington Farm.

775) TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON MONDAY 12TH DECEMBER 2007:
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12TH December 2007 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

776) To outline the results and discuss the Parish survey relating

 to the UK Coal planning application:
Cllr. Debbie Peace reported that of the 200 surveys sent out 135 had been returned.  Of the 135 responses 92% were against the proposal and 7.4% in favour.  Of those who opposed the application 8.8% did include suggestions which might alter their current position.

The main areas of concern expressed by residents were:

1. The hours of work not being adhered to.

2. Noise and dust pollution and the impact within homes.

3. The environmental impact on an area of outstanding beauty.

4. That the decimation of the area would be catastrophic.

5. That property prices would be devalued.

6. It would have a negative impact on local business.

7. The work was within close proximity to homes and that there is a large elderly population.

8. That the area would not be returned to green belt.

9. That the site would be used as a landfill site afterwards.

10. That it was proposed that the brown field site would be used for house building.

11. That the natural water supply to homes at Willowmoor would be affected.

12. That the road down to the A5223 was already in a poor state.

13. That lorry speeds would be excessive.

14. That the additional increase in vehicle movements would be hazardous to horse riders in the area.

The following views/suggestions were expressed by those in favour of the application:

1. Strict controls on the environmental impact.

2. Current issues of the safety of the area could be resolved.

3. There was no reasonable doubt regarding the area being returned to green belt.  T&W to provide assurances re building project afterwards.

4. That there should be assurances that it should be completed within the next 5 years and assurances that local labour and companies will be used.

5. That there should be a guarantee that the site will never be used for landfill.

There were substantial proposals which would improve support for the application.  These included working practices; transport; the environment including dust, noise and water; increase in financial community fund; return some of the land to community used; establishing a community liaison committee and complaints procedure.

777) To raise and discuss any issues following the presentation by UK Coal:
The following points were raised:

1. The proposed time scale was a major question, it has been suggested that the proposed time scale for working is too short and would need extending.

2. UK Coal could apply for the license to be extended and it is unlikely that it would be refused.

3. Would the site be used for land fill especially as the Granville waste disposal site will be closing?

4. What are the long term plans and what would the quality of restoration be like?

5. That the metrological readings were taken at Shawbury and would not reflect the very specific local micro climate.  It would seem that from the data presented that the new housing at Lawley would get the bulk of the dust and noise.

6. It was felt that we may be subject to more dust and noise than outlined.

7. It was felt that overall the benefits have to out weight the impact and they do not.

778) CLERK’S REPORT:

1. The Clerk reported that the gulleys would be cleared in February and that the road sweeping had been done.

2. The Clerk reported that he had no response from T&W regarding the pending temporary closure of Wellington Road.

3. The Neighbourhood Watch Team had distributed Wellington Rural PACT pre-paid cards to all home so that residents could report their policing concerns.

4. The T&W housing strategy, development and supporting people business manager would meet with Councillors prior to the next meeting.

779) Planning:

The Council considered the following planning applications:

Planning  Application:
DC/W2007/1648 (Full Planning)

Applicant:


Trevor Parkin

Proposal:


Proposed Huntington Lane surface mine site, Involving the 





working of coal & fireclay,
restoration and aftercare.

Site Address:

Land to the west of Dawley Road, Lawley, Telford, Shropshire.

The Parish Council unanimously objected to the application.  The Clerk was requested to convey this decision to David Coxill in writing (Minerals Planning Officer) and to inform him that a full and considered response to the application would follow. 

It was agreed to hold an extraordinary Parish Council meeting on Monday 21st January at 8.30 p.m. subject to the village hall being available.  It was agreed to invite George Chancellor to the meeting as he had dealt extensively with the Dawley 2 application.

Planning  Application:
EMG/W2007/1664 (Outline)

Applicant:


Mr. Richard Brogden.

Proposal:


Erection of dwelling (Outline planning application)

Site Address:

Land adjacent to Upper Huntington Farm, Little Wenlock.

This application had been before the Parish Council in November 2006 when the Parish Council noted that this was development in the open countryside and would only be acceptable it had a permanent agricultural occupancy restriction.  The applicant now has that restriction stated on the application and therefore the Parish Council will not object to the application.

Planning  Application:
EMG/W2007/1730/ (Full Planning)

Applicant:


Richard Herbert.

Proposal:


Relocation of antenna & support poles from Dawley Bank





 Community Centre to Little Wenlock Village Hall.

Site Address:

Little Wenlock Village Hall, Malthouse Bank, Little Wenlock, 





Telford, Shropshire.

The Parish Council felt that the height of the mast was not obtrusive and that the potential for localized radio/TV interference has been dealt with.  The Parish Council therefore raised no objection to the application.

Planning  Application:
EMG/W2007/1672/ (Section 191)
Applicant:


Manby Steward Bowdler LLP

Proposal:


Application under Section 191 for a Certificate of Lawfulness for





 an existing use for use as a dwelling.

Site Address:

Keepers Cottage, Buildwas Lane, Little Wenlock.

Various residents had confirmed to the Clerk that Miss E. Teckow had lived in the cottage until 1987 and that subsequently the family had used it as a weekend cottage.  It was also confirmed that a lady called Glenda had kept horses there until 1995.

In the light of that information  the evidence supports the claim that the property has been used solely as a residential dwelling for the last 10 years.

779) To clarify the proposals for the restoration of the Coalmoor DP site:
Cllr. Hutchings had prepared a very detailed paper responding to the document “Coalmoor DP – A Butterfly Haven” which she presented to the Parish Council.

The proposal leaves all the concrete and coal waste on the site and gives too much leeway to the present owners who could lodge a further application for waste related usage of the site.  The land could be sold back to the previous owners.

It was agreed that the site should be returned to agricultural use as originally stated in the plan dated February 2007 which was prepared by Bowman Planton Ltd.. This would meet the original restoration proposals that required the site to be returned to agricultural use.

It was felt that there could be a small area(s) fenced off which remained unseeded and unfertilized to encourage a natural succession of vegetation and butterflies and newts near to water.  There is some ill-drained wet ground near water which would not be of use to the farner.

780) To nominate a Councillor to take forward the purchase and erection of a new notice board at New Works:
It was agreed that Cllr. Roberts deals with the matter and that a limit of £900 be placed on the expenditure.

781) To set the Precept for the next financial year:
It was agreed to raise the precept by the level of inflation 2.1% to £10,210 for the financial year 2008/09.  The Chairman authorised the Precept and the document was countersigned by Cllrs. Roberts and Hutchings.

782) To receive reports on Borough Liaison:
The Clerk reported that T&W Local Development Framework Core Strategy Development Plan Document was included in the circulation pack.

BT&W Cllr. Jacqui Seymour outlined the Borough’s budget stating that it was a good settlement as at last government had acknowledge the population growth.  She said that the budget was now set for a three year period and she went onto outline some of the specific areas of spending.

783) To receive individual reports and updates from Councillors:

Cllr. Debbie Goodman reported that 4 footpaths were under investigation for clearance and stile problems.  They were:

Footpath 187 which has a dangerous stile situated at the top of Willowmoor Bank.

Footpath 191 which needs the pathway clearing as it is overgrown with bracken by Swan Pool.  There remains a problem with badgers damaging the footpath.

Footpath 51 a notice has been served to clear rubbish up to New Works Farm and there is a problem with a stile.

Footpath 46 at Steeraway Farm where there is a problem with flooding.

784) Finance:
The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as listed in the attached Clerk’s Report.

Cllr. J. P. Whittle


Survey Costs




£74.37

J.F. Marcham



Clerk’s salary




£125.02

HM Customs & Excise

Tax on Clerk’s salary


£35.80

J.F. Marcham



Clerk’s Expenses 010907 to 311207
£149.48

Little Wenlock Village Hall

Cost of small hall hire for 2008

£132.00

Npower



Street Lighting



£79.66

Npower



Street Lighting



£30.72

Npower



Street Lighting



£25.44

E-on




Maintenance Charge 010108/310308
£131.39

785) All Friends Round The Wrekin MEETING:

It was noted that the meeting clashed with the next Parish Council meeting so no one could attend.  Cllr. Pat Hutchings hoped to attend the Wrekin Forest Partnership meeting which is to be held on the 5th February 2008 at Wellington Civic Centre.
786) Date of the next meeting:

The next meeting will be held at 8.00 pm on 11th February 2008.

